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Introduction: 

The School Youth Parliament convened on 15/12/2024 to discuss and deliberate upon 

the provisions of the proposed New Education Bill. This gathering aimed to provide a 

platform for young minds to express their opinions and concerns regarding the future of 

education in our country. 

Key Points Discussed: 

1. Curriculum Reform: 

 There was a consensus among the participants regarding the need for a more holistic 

and practical curriculum. 

 Suggestions were made to introduce subjects like financial literacy, mental health 

awareness, and environmental studies. 

 Emphasis was placed on reducing the rote learning approach and promoting critical 

thinking and problem-solving skills. 

2. Teacher Training and Development: 

 Participants highlighted the importance of continuous training and professional 

development for teachers. 

 Suggestions were made to implement mentorship programs and provide resources for 

teachers to stay updated with the latest teaching methodologies. 

 Addressing the issue of teacher-student ratios and ensuring adequate support for 

educators were also discussed. 



3. Inclusivity and Accessibility: 

 The need to make education more inclusive for students with disabilities and from 

marginalized communities was emphasized. 

 Suggestions were made to allocate resources for building infrastructure that is 

accessible to all students. 

 Promoting diversity in educational materials and fostering a culture of inclusivity within 

schools were deemed essential. 

4. Assessment and Evaluation: 

 Concerns were raised regarding the current examination-oriented education system. 

 Participants advocated for a more comprehensive assessment system that evaluates 

various aspects of a student's learning journey. 

 Suggestions included incorporating project-based assessments, portfolios, and 

continuous evaluation methods. 

5. Digital Integration: 

 Recognizing the importance of technology in education, participants discussed the need 

for integrating digital tools and resources into the curriculum. 

 However, concerns were raised about the digital divide and ensuring equitable access to 

technology for all students. 

 Suggestions were made to provide training for both students and teachers on utilizing 

digital platforms effectively. 

Conclusion: 

The School Youth Parliament concluded with a sense of optimism and determination to 

contribute positively to the ongoing discussions surrounding the New Education Bill. 

The diverse perspectives and ideas shared during the session underscored the 

importance of youth involvement in shaping the future of education. It is hoped that the 

insights gained from this gathering will inform policymakers and contribute to the 

formulation of a comprehensive and inclusive education policy for our nation. 
 


